
Quail Hollow Elementary  
School Community Council 

December 13, 2018 

Minutes 

1. Welcome 

• Last meeting’s minutes approved 

2. SNAP plan suggestions 

• No suggestions from SCC members 

3. Update on expenditures 

• $43,500 for assistants 

• $36,000 left (close to where we need to be) 

4. Report on safety  

• This month – discussion with staff about intruder drill (“ESCAPE” model) 

• End of October – someone from Sandy City Police Department did a training with the teachers 

o Teacher feedback: training was effective, intense 

o Legally teachers are allowed to conceal carry 

o School does not pay for this presentation/training 

• Postcards are sent by mail to neighborhood to notify people about school preparation  

• Fire drill in January 

• Other safety measures – Shad will look into modifying doors so that they automatically close 

• Shad send information out about the SafeUT app  

5. Digital citizenship follow up 

• Contact with PTA - covered 

• Education at parent-teacher conferences 

o Mr. Heinz is preparing to present information at the parent-teacher conference 

• Inclusion in Quail Crossing 

o Shad will follow up on including this. This month’s focus is a device-free dinner.  

6. Portable classroom (postponed from last meeting) 

• No questions – things are going well. More work for security reasons but no major problems.  

• No problems reported with the move of kindergarten classes 

• Open positions for part-time aids, but generally staffing is going well 

• Questions about process of assigning students to school, how long ABS, ACC classes stay at a school 



7. Other Items: 

• Question about whether we can do anything to help support Shad 

o Shad is covered for now 

8. Next Meeting: January 10 

9. Upcoming Meetings 

 


